Clayton/ Deer Park Historical Society Minutes, January 11, 2025, at 316 East Crawford on A Street, Deer Park (Margaret and East A Street)

	In attendance: Mary Jo Reiter, Sue Rehms, Roberta Reiter, Bill Sebright, Mike Reiter, Mike Wolfe, Wally Parker, Larry Bowen, Shelah Riggins, Frank Hollingshead, Marie Morrill, Rick Osterback, John Odynski, Virginia Odynski, Leo Zimmerer, C. Elmgren Burris, Dan Stansbury, Kristy Dyck, Vicki Dixon, Dale Dyck, Warren Strong, Eppe Bosch and Tom Costigan. 
	Society President Bill Sebright called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  He reported that: 1) Deron Schroeder gave us some old bank letters from Eppe Bosch. Deer Park Grange Warehouse was mentioned. This is new to me. 2) Curt Erickson called Bill to see if we could find any information about his great grandfather Zephanias Erickson. Curt's cousin Damon Smathers will have more to say about this in his report. 3) Nancy Fisher's memorial will be next Saturday, January, 18, 1 PM, at the High School, in the Ken Fisher Performing Arts Center. 4) Next Saturday is also Winterfest. Doug and Karen Watson will be the Honored Couple for Winterfest. 5) I was reminded that January is dues month. Ten households paid the $20 fee. There was $153 donated to the Eagle fund. Two Tuffy Luhr books were sold for $30.
Eppe Bosch's Dad bought a book binding company on East Second in Spokane in the early 1970s. His brother Willem still runs it today. Eppe brought a 1967 aerial view of the Standard Oil buildings on South Main and an 1899 picture of the first Deer Park Elementary School. The school was located next to the Lauer Funeral Home. It is now a house on east Second. There is a picture of it today on our Website. He also sent a 1970s picture of a Deer Park Drag Strip sign.
	Society Vice President- No one has stepped forward to become Vice President.
            Society Treasurer Mark Wagner reported by email: The main checking account ended the month at $5,750.42.  Total deposits were $2,020. The web hosting account ended the month at $1,178.57 with the usual withdrawal of $21.61 for web hosting. The Brickyard Day account is $3,250.99. The Eagle fund account is a minus $4,900.96. 
 	Webmaster Damon Smathers reported by email: 1) We didn’t have any updates to the website this month. 2) I purchased a few old photos of Earl Mix in Deer Park, dated 1916 and 1918. I don’t think we have these photos. I will be sure to add them to the website when I scan them. 3) I will write about Curt Erickson's search for information on  Zephanias Erickson later.
	Facebook Page Administrator Shauneen Flugel reported that:  1) I have 2 kiddos' first basketball games during our meeting, so I will miss it this month. Sorry, wish I could be there.    2) I have been keeping up with the Facebook page with 2,124 reached and we have 1,137 followers. 3) I will be adding an Instagram page this month and starting to post about subscribing. 4) We currently still have 4 paying subscribers. 5) The Tribune reached out looking for someone to help with the in the Past Column in the paper. If you are interested please let me know. 6) I am also collecting current Tribunes for our records.
Thank you all!  Shel Riggins volunteered to help with the Past Column.
	Letters/Brickbats editor Wally Lee Parker reports:  1) The next issue of the “Brickbats” newsletter isn’t ready for publication as of yet.  Hopefully it will be in print by the next meeting.  Tentative title of the primary story within is “The Life of Louis James Bowler, Editor of Clayton’s First Newspaper, the Clayton Critic.”  Covering such an extensive period of time, it’s turning out to be quite involved.  2) Reprints of a prior Society publication, “Tuffy’s War, The Alvin ‘Tuffy’ Luhr Story,” are being bound for donation to the archives of various other historical groups.  Several issues will be left at the society’s museum today.  This story was originally serialized in the Mortarboard’s January through June 2009 issues.  It was collected and extensively revised in book format in 2012.  3)  Several framed examples of posters advertising the Society will be shown at today’s meeting.  All the above will come to pass, assuming your editor isn’t snowed or iced in place.
             Mike Reiter reported: 1) This case of six Comet fire extinguishers were in my grandparent’s upstairs stairway landing. Not sure what year they got them but one of the flyers has a print date of 10/19/1942. 
The flyer also says that the distributor in our area was Charlie Perkins from the Dash Feed Store on 5708 Trent Road. The glass globes contain Carbon tetra-chloride (now considered a hazardous chemical.) Besides its use as fire repellent, “Carbon tetra-chloride is used in commercial settings as a raw material for producing other chemicals like refrigerants, chlorinated compounds, and agricultural products. The Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) banned the use of carbon tetra chloride in consumer products... in 1970.” (From the EPA).
I find it amazing that the globes survived all the years of children and grandchildren going up and down the stairs to the bedrooms on the second floor.
2) Mike also brought a spike from the Deer Park Mill Spur line that went by his property as far north as Gardenspot Road.
Our next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, February 8, 2025, at 10:00 AM at our building.
	Meeting adjourned at 10:50 AM.
Minutes submitted by Bill Sebright, acting Secretary. 
 


